MINUTES OF GILLINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL MONTHLY MEETING
DECEMBER 2017


A Meeting of Gillingham Parish Council was held at the village hall on Wednesday, 
6th December, 2017, at 7:30pm. 

Parish Ten - parishioners slot.  One member of the public attended.  No issues raised.

Apologies – none.
Minutes of Last Meeting - The minutes from the November 2017 meeting were approved by the council and signed by Councillor Massingham.  No matters arising.

Declaration of Interests – none.

Village Matters
Election of new councillor – the vacancy for a parish councillor remains open, anybody interested can contact the clerk or one of the current councillors.

The Marsh Lane to the River Waveney Right of Way notice has been sent to all the affected landowners.  Notices have been posted at either end of the route and the application has been sent off to Norfolk County council.

The fly tipping near the church has been reported. 
The discussion regarding the siting of a defibrillator at the village hall (permission from the committee being sought) is still continuing with concerns about how useful it would actually be in such a wide spread village.  Suggestions of running first aid courses at the village hall instead were made.  If anybody would like to support either of these ideas to see which might be most useful please contact the parish clerk direct.
The Octogenarians gift list – courtesy of the Gregorian Allotments income – has now been finalised with 12 recipients.

Correspondence
Letter from a resident with concerns over the siting of the garage at no.25 Kings Dam has been received by the council, this was discussed.  The Broads Authority are aware and looking at the issue, the clerk was asked to register the parish council’s concerns about visibility of emerging traffic.

Planning Matters
BA/2017/0409/HOUSEH – Single storey rear extension to 25 Kings Dam, Gillingham -  approved with comment.
2017/2690 – Gillingham Hall, Coppice of lime trees, Retrenchment pruning on declining oak tree - approved.

Finance
South Norfolk Council – payment of dog bin annual Charge £360.00 (this now being paid as an annual charge instead of the previous 2 x 6 monthly)
Clerks tax - £195.60
Clerks expenses, wreath, postage, stationery - £39.25
Clerk’s Working from home allowance for the year £150.00

Any Other Business
The clerk is still progressing the siting of a dog bin at the end of the footpath exiting on to Kings Dam at the Dunburgh end of the road.

The clerk has investigated the gates at Worlingham and the cost would be prohibitive to Gillingham as Worlingham had factors in their favour that Gillingham would not have.  However, a similar but cheaper version might be possible, clerk to continue looking.
The clerk has queried the possible use of the Quay at Beccles when Northgate is shut, the bus company responded that with the size of the buses and a tight corner near Travis Perkins and the road being 2 way this had been looked at but was not considered an option. The suggestion of using Church Road was not ideal due to having to cross a busy road.
A meeting between a resident of The Boundaries, Saffron Housing  & the police is being arranged to discuss the traffic issues.

The Hales roundabout which has been delayed is due to start on 18th January, but the Loddon one does not yet have a start date.
County Councillor Margaret Stone’s December report can be found on the Gillingham website along with the full minutes of the parish council.


Date of Next Meeting:  Please note that the next meeting of the parish council will be Wednesday 7th February, 2018 which will start at 7.30pm.  Everybody is welcome to attend. 


Clerk’s email address:  juliapuntgpc@btinternet.com

Gillingham Parish Council website:  http://gillingham-pc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/

District Councillor Kay Billig email: 

 HYPERLINK "mailto:kbillig@s-norfolk.gov.uk"
kbillig@s-norfolk.gov.uk
County Councillor:  Margaret.Stone@norfolk.gov.uk
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